
 
 

John the Baptiser - Risk Taker, Truth Teller  
 

 He was a bit of a rebel, they said… Born into 
the priestly family but decided to do a different 
job. He became a prophet. John was a strong 
and humble leader.  Many people followed 
John, came to hear him preach, but he didn't let 
that make him become proud and self-focused. 
He preached repentance of sins, pointing 
others to the Saviour. And then, Jesus came to 
John and was baptised by John, and shortly began his ministry. It 
was personally very risky to know either John or Jesus. 
 
 So what do we learn from John? John was a risk taker and a 
truth teller. It might be hard for us, but as Christians, we must be 
willing to take risks in order to proclaim the gospel. We may not 
know what to say, or if we will be rejected. Love ~ as big as 
God’s love for us ~ it speaks for itself when we share the Good 
News.  

~ Peg      
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Events & Activities for 2023  
It’s time to plan ahead for 2023.  
Please send your group’s proposed 
activities to the office, with time,  
date and venue needed. Please send 
everything by Friday 16th Dec so the 
office would be able to confirm if 
they are available for your use.   
The office will be closed for 3 weeks 
from Monday 26th December and 
we hope to be able to confirm all 
Parish activities by Friday 23rd Dec.  
 

Ride needed 
The parish has sold a spinning 
wheel on Trade Me.  The buyer lives 
in Dunedin.  If we post it, or courier 
it, it will cost $450 for the postage, 
which is more than the spinning 
wheel is worth, but if you are going 
to Dunedin over the next week or 
so, and would have room for it, we 
could offer you some petrol money 
for your trouble. It will fit easily in a 
car boot, with room to spare.  Thank 
you.                     ~Dennys 357 4204 
 

Defibrillator Training  
Warren Dobbs will be bringing a 
dummy for the defibrillator training 
today, after the 9:30am service.  
 

ANOTHER QUIZ is being prepared 
for an end-of-year/Christmas fun 
evening. So mark in your diary now 
FRIDAY 2nd DECEMBER and start 
gathering up your team. Always not
-to-be-missed occasions.  
Please put your name on the form 
in the Atrium or on table at the back 
of Church.           ~David W 

 
 

 

          

 

Christmas Letterbox drop  
Leaflets are ready for your collection 
at the back of church.  Please let the 
office know if you need more. 
 

Plant Sale 
This is a time when people are busy 
planting. Rather than throw away 
the pots, you are welcome to put 
them into our potting shed so we 
can use them for next year’s sale. It 
would be greatly appreciated if you 
could give them a quick clean.  
Happy planting!                    ~ Fiona    
 

Restoration Fundraising 
We are hoping to run another 
Christmas raffle this year as these 
have been well-supported 
previously and bring in good results. 
BUT…we will rely upon some 
generous gifts to provide the prizes. 
Can you offer an item or voucher 
perhaps? Please contact David 
Winfield or Corin Murfitt if we can 
count on you.                     ~David W 
 

Giving Envelopes for 2023  
Giving Envelopes for 2023 are now 
available from the table at the rear 
of the church.  Note that in order to 
keep cost low and reduce waste, 
envelopes have only been provided 
for those who have given regularly 
and consistently, throughout the 
year.  If your envelopes are not 
there, please use any spare 
envelopes you may have and advise 
the parish office when your supply 
runs low (4-6 remaining) and new 
envelopes will be provided.   

~Edwin 



 

 

Tuesday 06 Dec 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Staff Meeting — 9:15am, Atrium 
Exercise Class — 9:30am, Parish Hall 
Parkstone Care Service — 10:30am 
Oaks Lifestyle Care Service — 11:00am 
 

Wednesday 07 Dec 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel  
Wednesday Service — 10am, Church 
Mahjong Club —  1:30pm, York Room 
Ilam Retirement Service — 1:30pm 
 

Thursday  08 Dec 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Coffee & Chat — 10am, Atrium  
Choir — 7:30pm, Church 
 

Friday 09 Dec  
Christian Meditation — 9am, Chapel 
Garage Sale Team  — 9am, by the hall 
A-Team — 9am, by the hall 
Conversation English Class — 4:00pm,  
          Bowden Hall 
Family Orchestra — 6pm, Bowden Hall 

    This Week’s Diary 

 We had wonderful Christmas 
celebrations with staff and      
families last weekend. 
On Saturday night the Staff team 

had a fun night together at our 
staff Christmas function. 
 Preschool families were the 

focus on Sunday with morning 
tea,  followed by family church. 
The children were cute leading us 
in songs and performing the play 
‘Round the Back’. A  picnic lunch 
in the Bowden Hall followed,     
including a surprise visit from    
Father Christmas with gifts for 
each child. 
 The last part of the              

celebration was the Christmas   
Installation at preschool. Children 
(and their parents) could engage 
in 4 different activities associated 
with Christmas. The last station 
was a visit to our Preschool       
nativity scene which got a ‘wow’ 
from many.  

       ~ Liz Orr 
stpeterspreschool@mcctrust.nz 

 

December Mission Table 
 

 The final Mission Table for the 
year will be held next Sunday - Dec 
11th. We will have a "Christmassy 
theme" 
 All baking, sweets, cakes,      
muffins and loaves are very        
welcome, as are jams, pickles,    
sauces, fresh fruit and veges, and 
plants etc. Christmas-themed crafts 
and small gift items would be      
appreciated. 
 The proceeds will go to the 
CWS Christmas Appeal . 
 

  ~ Jill and Noeline  



 St Peter’s Church 
  8am—Holy Communion 

9:30am—Holy Communion  
St Luke’s Church 

  9:30am—Holy Communion 
 

Readings:   Isaiah 11.1-10 
        Romans 15.4-13 
            Matthew 3.1-12 
 

Sentence  
The voice of one crying out in the 
wilderness: Prepare the way of the 
Lord, make his way straight.   

(cf Matthew 3.3)  
 

Collect  
Let us pray to prepare the way:  
 

God of fresh hope, 
you chose John the Baptiser 
to prepare the way for Christ: 
help us in our day 
to prepare the way for the gospel of 
hope; 
through Jesus Christ our Redeemer .  
Amen 

 

Versicle and Response for Intercessions 
God of peace,  
grant our prayer.  
 

Next Week’s Readings:   
  Isaiah 35.1-10 
          James 5.7-10 
            Matthew 11.2-11 

 For our mission partners… 
 Petersgate: 
 We pray for our counsellors as they 
face clients who want to find hope and 
joy in their lives.  

 Preschool:  
 Thankfulness for wonderful 

Christmas celebrations last week-
end.  

 Creativity and enthusiasm for 
teachers at the end of the year. 

 Our children and families 
will receive Christ this Christmas. 

 

Youth in our Parish:  
Sunday School: For the Lord will 

bless this Sunday School and 
more families and children will 
join us. 

Intermediate: For the Lord will 
pour the Holy Spirit upon all the 
youth in these days. 

 

 For those in need of prayer,            
especially Helen, Jim C, Barbara F, 
Ashley L, Graham S, Maureen D, 
Anne J,  Elizabeth C, Alison R,       
Neville, Irene Ch, Helen E, Anne & 
John S,  Carole & Ian B,  Winifred, 
Lesley J, Barbara F, Marie T, Daniel, 
Irvine K, Lesley J, Nesta B, Marlene 
and Brian, and any others on our 
hearts and minds. 
 

SHIRLEY BURWOOD MARSH-
LAND Ministry Unit  
(extended Parish of Shirley)  
Vicar: The Rev’d Dr Carolyn Robertson 
(Paul Hegglun)  
The Rev’d Carolyn Swift (Andrew)  
Bishop’s Chaplain to Retired Clergy, 
Spouses & Clergy Widow(er)s: The 
Rev’d Lynnette Lightfoot (Alistair)  
Harber  
The Cathedral Grammar School  
Principal: Mr Scott Thelning  
Chaplain: Mrs Teresa Kundycki-Carrell 
(+Peter)  

Prayer Focus Worship Details 

Upcoming Special Service dates 
Family Church - 25th Dec 

God of Mission who alone brings 
growth to your Church, send your   

Holy Spirit to give vision to our     
planning, wisdom to our actions, and 

power to our witness. Help our 
church to grow in numbers, in      

spiritual commitment to you, and in 
service to our local community, 
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Amen. 










